

6 March 2020

Email: S. Paurini <fyi-request-12013-da22e279@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Paurini

Thank you for your request for further information received on the 18 February 2020 in which you have requested all information (other than medical record) that CCDHB holds on you. This request is being treated as a privacy request.

On the 29<sup>th</sup> January we supplied you with all the information that we had under an Official Information Act request regarding a recruitment process and explained that we were unable to supply the interview notes as these were destroyed after three months in line with our recruitment guidelines. I have double checked with the interview panel participants and they have confirmed that they are not holding any further information.

We therefore cannot provide the information you have requested and your request is refused under section 29(2) (b) of the Privacy Act 1993.

The only other information that we have is information that you have uploaded onto our recruitment portal in relation to applications for the two positions below.

<u>Seann.paurini@gmail.com</u> – applied for NM211-15 Mental Health Support Worker
<u>Cddcas@gmail.com</u> – applied for SS176-13 Telephone Operator

You have the right to discuss any concerns you may have relating to this matter with the Office of the Privacy Commissioner on 0800 803 909 or by email to <a href="mailto:enquiries@privacy.org.nz">enquiries@privacy.org.nz</a> for further advice on privacy matters.

Yours sincerely

Chris Bennett

Operations Manager,

Patient Administration Service

**Corporate Services**